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6. CONCLUSIONS AND RECOMMENDATIONS: Whilst the potential for Aboriginal burials cannot be ruled out entirely, there is sufficient evidence to demonstrate that the chance of burials being located with the Study Area is extremely low. The potential use of Ground Penetrating Radar (GPR) was considered as a future investigative strategy. However, the excavations demonstrate that compositing of subsurface soils means GPR is unlikely to be successful. In particular, the undulating, shallow bedrock, with large numbers of ironstone cobbles disbursed through the upper stratigraphy, means accurate identification of burials would be highly unlikely.

It is considered reasonable that the project proceed without further assessment or testing , subject to the following cautionary recommendations:

1. It is recommended that any contractors or staff undertaking future subsurface ground disturbance of soils at or below the current ground level should receive a cultural heritage induction. The inductions should cover, as a minimum:

a) information on how to identify Aboriginal objects;

b) information on the low potential for subsurface burials to be located within parts of the Study Area.

c) Stop Work procedures in the event that a suspected Aboriginal object or burial is identified during construction works.

2. As a cautious approach, it is recommended that any subsurface ground disturbance of soils at or below the current ground level and within the area identified by AAPA as containing potential burials (Appendix A) should be monitored by Traditional Owner representatives.

3. If any human remains or Aboriginal objects are uncovered during the course of construction, work is to cease immediately, the area fenced off, and the Heritage Branch advised immediately.

4. It is recommended that, prior to filling the site, an Application to Carry out Work on an Aboriginal place or Object is lodged with the Heritage Branch, covering the Aboriginal Object identified in Section 6.1 of this report. It is of note that this isolated object is in a disturbed environment and is considered of low archaeological significance (see Section 6.1).
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